Minutes

CEKC Board Meeting

October 14, 2019

Lyle Activity Center, Lyle, WA
Attending: Linda Williams, Johanna Roe, Barbara Sexton, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme.

Dan Spatz and Darla Johnston were absent.

Guests: Cindy Bradley, Kevin Waters, Scott Davison, Don Starkin, Julie Mayfield, Ravae O'leary, Lisa Bren, Amie Giordano...  Mike Lesh, Faye Healy

1. Introduction of Guests: Linda Williams opened the CEKC meeting at 10:00 a.m.  She welcomed everyone and thanked those present for coming. 

2. Reading of the minutes: Acceptance of the minutes from the CEKC September 2019 meeting was tabled as they were unprepared.

3. Additions to the agenda
The agenda was approved as presented.

4. Treasurer reported updates: Barbara Sexton provided the board with the treasurer report. It was accepted unanimously.

5. Communications Linda provided sad news about Ray Thygesen of Trout Lake. He passed away in September. She does not know of any services scheduled.  He was active in senior matters, helping to establish Trout Lake Cares.

She then asked if anyone knew anything about a donation made via the Nordstrom Giving program in the name of Joanne Deprez. No one knew anything about it.  Barbara Sexton will call them and verify its legitimacy.   

Linda shared a letter from the FCC regarding approval of CEKC's recent application for an extension to allow KVGD-LP to remain "dark" for an additional 6 months.

6. New Business
Visitor request forms

· Julie Mayfield of Stevenson asked if CEKC would be interested in accepting the Stevenson Waterfront Music Festival as a project. She provided a brief history of the festival and its current standing. Linda shared information on fiscal sponsorship and how CEKC's fee structure works for grants and donations. It was noted that Clark and Lewie's Restaurant has been the producer of the festival and has also paid the insurance for the event. There were questions asked about security and how the event kept people under 21 from drinking.

· CEKC-Lyle PTO members had questions about the forms CEKC required for receipt of donations and events and activities. They were advised they did need to list all their activities.  If a school sponsored event the school's insurance would cover. The receipt letter on the CEKC website is for donors. CEKC only takes 5% when there are cash donations or grants obtained using the EIN # of CEKC, not product donations.  They were reminded their official name is CEKC-Lyle PTO. Using GoFundMe and other online fundraising sources generated discussion. Scott Davison suggested they were worth investigating, as they were excellent tracking programs. Their admin cost is minimal. A non-profit has to register and verify their status.  Linda Williams noted CEKC needs to create a policy to address online fundraising.

· Annie McHale with Community Fresh of Stevenson submitted a request for CEKC to support her application as a 501(c)(3) and pay the IRS application fee.  A question arose as to why she would not want to use CEKC as a sponsor rather than create another tax-exempt.  The application was tabled until some questions are answered.
· Debbie Pyle and Ravae O'Leary asked if it would be possible for CEKC to take on the former Home with Hero's celebration, now being called Klickitat Salutes. The original sponsoring group is no longer supporting the event. There has not been an official request made of CEKC yet. There were questions raised regarding use of county Lodging Tax funds to fund the program. Other resources were suggested as contributors.
· Mike Lesh reported he is working on a project to develop green/alternative power. He was asked to explain how that supports his original application to CEKC regarding CEKC Academy. It was suggested he talk with Skamania County EDC for possible funding avenues for this particular project. He stated he would return in January 2020 to review his original application.
    
7. Old Business

Questions remain about insurance for several projects.  Debbie Pyle distributed a hand-out that explained Klickitat School District's solution to outside groups using district facilities, including the Klickitat Community Center. Don Starkin continued to ask questions about the Old Lyle Elementary School's insurance coverage for directors and board members, events and the building itself.  He was concerned about a recent bill from McCoy Holliston.  An upcoming Halloween event sponsored by OLESS needs to be relayed to MC so they are aware of it.

It was agreed to ask another representative from McCoy-Holliston to again attend a meeting to help them understand our work, and to have them explain how insurance works. It was also suggested to explore signing on with another insurance agency.
Don asked why every event is being insured when they should have their own insurance? Kevin Waters suggested people get their own one-day event insurance through their homeowner's or rental insurance.  It's often free or low cost.  Other options are available.

8. Committee reports:
9. Agency Reports:
· Economic Development reports

Kevin Waters is the new Skamania County EDC Director.  He is a former owner of Backwoods Brewing and a former Port of Skamania Board Director.  All welcomed him.  Kevin noted he is interested in learning more about CEKC.

Richard Foster, Klickitat County EDC Director will be returning soon from his deployment. 

· WSU Klickitat/Skamania County Director 
· Education
· Senior Service 
· Housing
· Commerce report 
Linda repeated her request to CEKC board members to provide information on recent community events, meetings and activities that support CEKC's mission. She needs it to fill out the Commerce report.
 
10. Broadband

Linda asked if anyone attended the broadband meeting in Davenport on September 19th.  No one had so there was no report.
11. Community Updates:  
Underwood Community Center
Lyle Activity Center/Community Council 

Don Starkin reported it is difficult to find volunteers, and the cost of running the building is hard to get people in Lyle to understand. They have a possible tenant to rent one of the offices. They are working on their by-laws. 
Klickitat updates

Scott Davison is now on the school board.  The bridge repair is completed and the road is open. Considering changes to how the Community Center is operated, possible a public-private partnership, maybe use an Americorps volunteer. Looking to form a work group to explore options. The CC is losing money, supported only by a bond. 

Debbie Pyle reported the Trail Run is set for November 9th.  This is Lynda Essacson's final year of organizing the run.
Radio committee

The extension to remain off the air has been approved by the FCC.
12. Food Security
Gleaners/Farmers' Markets/Food Bank
13. Senior Living 

Johanna suggested having lawyers from Northwest Justice Project come do a workshop on avoiding senior scams and fraud.

14. Upcoming Workshops
Update of CEKC by-laws and policies was suggested for November 11th following the regular meeting. 

Linda declared the meeting adjourned at 11:44 a.m.
Next meeting: November 11, 2019
